Chesler, Jeremy

From: Linda Mertz <linda@wgardnerjroffice.com>
Sent: Monday, July 24, 2023 10:39 AM

To: Chesler, Jeremy

Subject: Case No 23-CUPPA-0126

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Completed

CAUTION: This email came from outside of Louisville Metro. Do not click links, open
attachments, or give away private information unless you recognize the sender's email
address and know the content is safe.

Hi Mr. Chesler.

I’'m writing you concerning the case no. above. My neighbors and | attended a meeting held on July 20, 2023. The
neighborhood was very concerned about the security of the neighborhood.

We all voiced that opinion. We also figured it was already a DONE deal. The applicants are in it to make money. We
are not stupid.

Is there anything else we can do about this matter? We also want to be kept advised on whats going on.
Thank you concerning this matter.
Linda Mertz

linda@wgardnerjroffice.com
502-262-7474




